
MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY 
COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF COEUR D’ALENE, IDAHO, 

HELD AT THE LIBRARY COMMUNITY ROOM 
MAY 17, 2011 

 
The Mayor and Council of the City of Coeur d’Alene met in a regular session of said Council at 
the Coeur d’Alene City Library Community Room May 17, 2011 at 6:00 p.m., there being present 
upon roll call the following members: 
 
Sandi Bloem, Mayor 
     
Woody McEvers                     ) Members of Council Present             
John Bruning   )       
Deanna Goodlander    )   
A. J. Al Hassell, III  )    
Mike Kennedy                 )  
   
Loren Ron Edinger      ) Members of Council Absent 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Mayor Bloem. 
 
INVOCATION was led by Pastor Dick Hege, Coeur d‘Alene Bible Church. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  The pledge of allegiance was led by Councilman Goodlander. 
 
PROCLAMATION – “SAFE BOATING WEEK”:  On behalf of Mayor Bloem, Councilman 
Bruning read the proclamation proclaiming the week of May 21st to May 27th as “Safe Boating 
Week” in the City of Coeur d’Alene.  Kathy Goodwin from the Coast Guard Auxiliary accepted 
the proclamation.  
 
PRESENTATION – LCSC (Lewis Clark State College) ADJUNCT FACULTY OF THE 
YEAR AWARD:  Dr. Cyndi Hammond, Executive Director, LCSC Coeur d’Alene presented 
Police Chief Wayne Longo with the Faculty of the Year award for their college. 
 
PRESENTATION – “ART CURRENTS” UPDATE:  Arts Committee liaison, Steve Anthony, 
presented an overview of the locations and artwork to be placed along Sherman Avenue and 
Lakeside Avenue. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:   
MC EUEN PARK MASTER PLAN:  Virgil Edwards, 4451 Seltice Way, criticized those in the 
community that do not volunteer but wait for others to do the work and then criticize them. 
 
FRESH START:  Virgil Edwards, 4451 Seltice Way, spoke in support of Fresh Start.  Patrick 
Blum,1523 E. Sherman, spoke in support of Fresh Start.   
 
CONSENT CALENDAR: Motion by Kennedy, seconded by Goodlander to approve the 
Consent Calendar as presented. 
1.      Approval of minutes for May 3, 2011. 
2.      Setting the General Services Committee and the Public Works Committee meetings for 



CC Min. May 17, 2011                                       Page  2

Monday, May 23rd at 12:00 noon and 4:00 p.m. respectively.  
3.   Setting of Public Hearing – V-11-3 – vacation of portions of Rights-of-way in Riverside 

Park Addition for June 7, 2011. 
4.    Setting of Public Hearing – CDBG 2010 Plan Year Consolidated Annual Performance and 

Evaluations Report for June 21, 2011 
5. Setting of Pubic Hearing – O-2-11 – Amendments to Awning Regulations for June 21, 

2011. 
6.      Approval of bills as submitted and on file in the City Clerk’s Office. 
7.      Approval of beer/wine license for Ugly Fish at 1927 W. Riverstone Dr. 
 
ROLL CALL: Hassell, Aye; Goodlander, Aye; McEvers, Aye; Kennedy, Aye; Bruning, Aye.  
Motion carried. 
 
COMMISSION APPOINTMENTS:  Motion by Hassell, seconded by Goodlander to reappoint 
Eden Irgens to the Arts Commission and re-appoint Rich KcKernan to the Design Review 
Commission.  Motion carried. 
 
ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:  Deputy City Administrator Jon Ingalls announced a reminder 
for our citizens that the City Council will be holding a special meeting on Tuesday, May 24th, at 
6:00 PM, at Woodland Middle School regarding McEuen Park.  Citizens are invited to participate 
in Bike to Work Week.  For more information on how you or your business can be involved with 
Bike to Work Week 2011, please contact Monte McCully at 292-5766.  The Coeur d’Alene 
Public Library will host “Bookers Dozen 2011,” a traveling exhibit from the Idaho Center for the 
Book at Boise State University.  The exhibit will be in Coeur d’Alene May 1-29. If you are 
interested in serving as a student representative or alternate on any of the city committees, please 
call Victoria Bruno at 769-2204 for an application.  Congratulations to Chief Gabriel on his 
election as the new president of the Idaho Fire Chief’s Association (IFCA) at their 42nd Annual 
Conference.  At the University of Idaho, Coeur d’Alene commencement ceremony on May 9th, 
Mayor Sandi Bloem was awarded the President’s Medallion.  The President’s Medallion honors 
individuals who have made significant contributions to the cultural, economic, scientific and/or 
social advancement of Idaho and its people and have provided exceptional service to the state or 
nation that has influenced the well-being of humankind.   
 
ADJOURNMENT:  Motion by Kennedy, seconded by Bruning to recess to May 24th at 6:00 p.m. 
at the Woodland Middle School.  Motion carried.   
 
The meeting recessed at 6:44 p.m. 
 
       _____________________________ 
       Sandi Bloem, Mayor  
ATTEST: 
 
_____________________________ 
Susan Weathers, CMC 
City Clerk 


